
 

St. Mark the  Evangelist Catholic Church Sunday, June 25, 2023

535 East Edgewood Ave 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46227  
317.787.8246 stmarkindy.org

, ore 
about our parish or school please visit the 
welcome desk in the Narthex
or call the Parish Center.

Contact the Parish Center to 
begin the process of preparation.

Wednesday 5:00-5:30 PM
Saturday  3:00-4:00 PM 
Sunday    1:00-2:45 PM

Arrange with Pastor at least
six months in advance. Participation in all parts of the 
Marriage preparation program is required.

If you are hospitalized or home 
bound and in need of sacraments, please call the
Parish Center.

—
Wednesday, 6:00 PM

8:30 AM-3:00 PM

, Pastor
frtim@stmarkindy.org, Ext. 110

, Associate Pastor
frjohn@stmarkindy.org, Ext 400

deaconpaul@stmarkindy.org, Ext. 111

deaconnick@stmarkindy.org, Ext. 113

(Anticipation)  4:30 PM
7:00 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM, 2:00 PM

6:30 AM, 8:15 AM, 11:00 AM, 7:00 PM
Live streamed Sunday at  9:30 AM

Pre-K-8th Grade 317.786.4013
Principal Jen Kocher, Ext. 201 jkocher@stmarkindy.org
To learn about enrollment opportunities please reach out
to Mrs. Kocher

mailto:jkocher@stmarkindy.org?subject=Enrollement%20at%20SMCS
http://www.stmarkindy.org
mailto:frtim@stmarkindy.org
mailto:frjohn@stmarkindy.org
mailto:deaconpaul@stmarkindy.org
mailto:deaconnick@stmarkindy.org
https://www.youtube.com/c/Stmarkcatholic/featured
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Fr. Tim Wyciskalla 

Pastor 

frtim@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 110 

Fr. John Hau Hawm Mang 

Associate Pastor 

frjohn@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 400 

Paul Fisherkeller 

Deacon 

deaconpaul@stmarkindy.org  
Ext. 111 

Nick Martin 

Deacon 

deaconnick@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 113 

Jen Kocher 

SMCS Principal 

jkocher@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 201 

Christine Risch 

Executive Director of Ministries 

crisch@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 107 

Alison Archer 

Executive Director of Operations 

aarcher@stmarkindy.org   
Ext. 100 

Rusty Albertson 

Director of Outreach 

ralbertson@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 106 

Phil Agresta, CPA & 
Julie Scott 
Agresta, Storms, O’Leary 
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business@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 102 

Drew Eagan 
Music Director 

aeagan@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 105 

Rose Awi 

Bookkeeper 

rawi@stmarkindy.org  
Ext.  102 

Donna Kern 
Facilities Usage/ 
Event Schedulers     

dkern@stmarkindy.org     
Ext. 109 

Bethany Kuhn 

Director of Youth Ministry 

bkuhn@stmarkindy.org 

Ext. 101 

Jake Eagan 
SMAC Athletic Director  

sports@stmarkindy.org 

Beth Leszcynski  
SMCS School Admin. Asst. 

bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org  
Ext. 200 

 
 

Sunday, June 25 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

7:00 AM  Parishioners of St. Mark (Fr. T) 

9:30 AM  Intentions of the St. Mark Men’s Club 

(Fr. J) 

11:45 AM  Ron Shockey (Fr. T) 

2:00 PM Myanmar Mass (Fr. J)  

Monday, June 26 Weekday 

8:15 AM   Joan McVey (Fr. J) 

Tuesday, June 27  St. Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop and 

Doctor of the Church  

8:15 AM  Rita & Dave Wyciskalla (Fr. T) 

Wednesday, June 28 Saint Irenaeus, Bishop and Martyr  

5:30 PM  Elizabeth Cogay (Fr. T) 

6:00 to 7:00 PM Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Thursday, June 29 Sts. Peter And Paul, Apostles  

8:15 AM  Lilia Alday (Fr. J)  

Friday, June 30 The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman 

Church  

8:15 AM  Francisca Nosares (Fr. T)  

Saturday, July 1 Anticipation Mass 

4:30 PM  JoEllen Forestal (Fr. J) 

Sunday, July 2 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

7:00 AM  Parishioners of St. Mark (Fr. J) 

9:30 AM  Gordon Schaedel (Fr. J) 

11:45 AM  Esperanza Moody (Fr. J) 

2:00 PM Myanmar Mass (Fr. J)  

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 25, 2023 
Sunday: Jer 20:10-13/Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35 (14c)/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33  
Monday: Gn 12:1-9/Ps 33:12-13, 18-19, 20 and 22/Mt 7:1-5 
Tuesday: Gn 13:2, 5-18/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5/Mt 7:6, 12-14 
Wednesday: Gn 15:1-12, 17-18/105:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8-9/Mt 7:15-20 
Thursday: Acts 12:1-11/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9/2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18/Mt 16:13-19    
Friday:  Gn 17:1, 9-10, 15-22/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5/Mt 8:1-4  
Saturday: Gn 18:1-15/Lk 1:46-47, 48-49, 50 and 53, 54-55/Mt 8:5-17 
Next Sunday: 2 Kgs 4:8-11, 14-16a/Ps 89:2-3, 16-17, 18-19 (2a)/Rom 6:3-4, 8-11/Mt 10:37-42 

ST. MARK STAFF CONTACTS 

ST. MARK FIREARM POLICY 

To submit information to the St. Mark bulletin, please use the 
email, bulletin@stmarkindy.org.  

Deadlines are Monday at Noon, to be included in the next Sunday 
bulletin. Please include all dates, times, and locations. The bulletin 
editor will make appropriate adjustments as needed.  Questions, 
please contact Alison Archer. 

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS 
Please schedule your 2023 

mass intentions.  

Contact Alison Archer to  

reserve dates.  

 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Policy Regarding Firearms at St. Mark Catholic Church 

With the exception of law enforcement officers, on or off duty, no one is permitted 

to have a firearm of any kind on their person in this church, or anywhere on the 

church or school property. All firearms must be locked in a vehicle in a non-visible 

manner. Thank you for your compliance to this policy- Fr. Tim Wyciskalla 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

mailto:aarcher@stmarkindy.org
mailto:frtim@stmarkindy.org
mailto:frjohn@stmarkindy.org
mailto:decaonpaul@stmarkindy.org
mailto:nickmartin@stmarkindy.org
mailto:jkocher@stmarkindy.org?subject=St.%20Mark%20Catholic%20School
mailto:crisch@stmarkindy.org
mailto:ralbertson@stmarkindy.org?subject=SMCS
mailto:aarcher@stmarkindy.org?subject=Mass%20Intentions%20
mailto:aarcher@stmarkindy.org?subject=Bulletin%20question
mailto:bulletin@stmarkindy.org?subject=Bulletin%20Submission
mailto:bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org
mailto:sports@stmarkindy.org
mailto:bkuhn@stmarkindy.org?subject=Youth%20Ministry
mailto:dkern@stmarkindy.org
mailto:rawi@stmarkindy.org
mailto:aeagan@stmarkindy.org
mailto:business@stmarkindy.org?subject=St.%20Mark
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SUMMERTIME PRAYER

Every summer, most of us find ourselves with a 
little extra time to “re-create.” From a spiritual 
standpoint, this time of “re-creation” is an 
opportunity for us to grow closer to God. I’ve 
always loved this quote from the great Anglican 
theologian, C.S. Lewis: “I don’t pray because it 
changes God, I pray because it changes me.” 
Wouldn’t this summer, with a little extra 
daylight and free time, be a wonderful 
opportunity to allow God to change us, to “re-
create” us, and to draw us ever deeper into the 
awareness of his Divine Presence in our lives? 
Setting aside even a few minutes every day to 
speak to God and listen to his voice deep within 
will change and transform us. May you have a 
peaceful and prayerful summer.

Loving God, Creator of all times and places, we 
thank you for the gift of summertime, the days 
of light, warmth and leisure.

Thank you for the beauty that surrounds us 
everywhere we look: the multi-colored flowers, 
the deep blue of the sky, the tranquil surface of 
lakes, the laughter of children at play, people 
strolling in parks, families gathered around 
picnic tables and more time to spend with 
family and friends.

As we open our eyes and ears to the beauty of 
creation, open our hearts to receive all as gift. 
Give us that insight to see you as the Divine 
Artist. Help us to realize and appreciate that 
you are laboring to keep all in existence. Warm 
our souls with the awareness of your presence.

Let all the gifts we enjoy this summer deepen 
our awareness of your love so that we may 
share this with others and enjoy a summertime 
of re-creation.

AMEN

Your brother in Christ, 
Deacon Paul

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Click here to give to St. Mark Online

STEWARDSHIP SPOT

Andy Warren
Steve & Mary Acup

Linda Daeger
Connie Balsis
Cam Murray

Brooke Turner
David Mouser

Jean Schott
Rita Robertson
Perry Rottler

Ineta Roessler
Lisa Cento
Erin Fleck
Jean Fattic

Marie Finch-Hibner
Annie Ruth

Margaret Ruth
Sandy Balint
Tom Shine

Don Shannon
Larry Woods
Douglas Totis 

Halee Spaulding
Sherry Brett

Vincent Durrett
Jhovanny Gonzales 

Vazquez 
Margaret Strack
Carolyn Walters

Earl Huffman
Bruce Ingalls

Greg & Carey Ling
Ann Dillane
Barb Oleson

Al Ratz
Joanne Burkert

Marcia Hendrickson
Phil Hurley

Dale Hartman
Donica Claycomb
Brenda Wheeler
Teresa Schmidt

Lisa & Frank Engelking
Rosemary Delph

Bob Ward
Wilma Shea
Kevin Pierce 
Jerry Powell 

Nikki Nightingale 
Charlie & Mira Wilson

Aaron Robinson
Mary Ann Moran
Nancy Everling
Peggy Compton

Erin Schofill
Dottie Ross

Michael Cento
Karen Firkins
Tessa Cassetty
Debbie O’Neal
Eleanor Sowder

Chris A. Williams
Paul VanKavelaar

Bryan Collins

PRAYER LIST

ST. MARK CATHOLIC SCHOOL

To add or update a name to our Prayer List or the St. Mark 
Prayer Chain, call Alison Archer or submit names to:  

stmarkprayerchain@stmarkindy.org

Scan the QR code to 

give to St. Mark with 

online giving!

ST MARK MEN’S CLUB

St. Mark Development Office News

A reminder if you are 72 years or older and have an IRA 

account, the IRS requires you to take a RMD (required 

minimum distribution) or face a taxable penalty.

One way of getting around that penalty is to include the 

RMD as part of your charitable giving to St. Mark the 

Evangelist Catholic Church. 

If you have any questions about setting up your RMD to go 

directly to St. Mark, contact the St. Mark Director of 

Development, Rusty Albertson 

at ralbertson@stmarkindy.org.

There are still a few spots remaining for the Pre-K program 

at St. Mark Catholic School for the 2023-24 school year. 

The program is all day, and students must be 4 years old by 

August 1, 2023.  For more information please reach out to 

Mrs. Kocher, jkocher@stmarkindy.org, or the front office. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

mailto:aarcher@stmarkindy.org?subject=Prayer%20Chain
mailto:jkocher@stmarkindy.org
mailto:ddeak@hotmail.com?subject=Golf%20Outing
mailto:ralbertson@stmarkindy.org
http://www.osvhub.com/st-mark-s-church-5/funds
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ST MARK YOUTH MINISTRY EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL 
For this week’s Eucharistic Revival Update, let us 

pray together the official prayer of the Revival:

Lord Jesus Christ,

You give us your flesh and blood for the life of the 

world, and you desire that all people come to the 

Supper of the Sacrifice of the Lamb. Renew in your 

Church the truth, beauty, and goodness contained in the 

Most Blessed Eucharist.

Jesus living in the Eucharist, come and live in me. 

Jesus healing in the Eucharist, come and heal me. Jesus 

sacrificing yourself in the Eucharist, come and suffer in 

me. Jesus rising in the Eucharist, come and rise to new 

life in me. Jesus loving in the Eucharist, come and love 

in me.

Lord Jesus Christ, through the paschal mystery of your 

death and resurrection made present in every Holy 

Mass, pour out your healing love on your Church and 

on our world. Grant that as we lift you up during this 

time of Eucharistic Revival, your Holy Spirit may draw 

all people to join us at this Banquet of Life. You live 

and reign with the Father and the Holy Spirit, God 

forever and ever.

Our Lady of Guadalupe, Mother of the Eucharist, Pray 

for us.

NCYC (National Catholic Youth Conference) is a 

powerfully unique three-day experience of 

prayer, community, evangelization, catechesis, 

service, and empowerment for Catholic teenagers 

(of high school age) and their adult chaperones.

If you are interested in learning 

more details about St. Mark 

going to NCYC, please scan the 

QR Code. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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ST. MARK CYO ST. MARK 75TH ANNIVERSARY

COMMUNICATIONS
The Parish Email System is changing! We ended our 

Constant Contact Subscription, and are moving to 

Evangelus, a communication system provided by Diocesan 

Publications (the bulletin company) at no charge to the 

Parish.  Please follow these steps to join the new St. Mark 

Email List and stay up to date with weekly emails. 

eva.us/mark

Southside Flag 

Football League

St. Mark Athletic 

Committee is 

accepting flag football 

registration for 2023. Boys and girls entering grades K-

2 are eligible to play and the registration fee is $60.00. 

Registration deadline is August 19, practices may 

begin the week of August 21, and the first games 

scheduled for September 9. The season ends on 

October 28 and includes a schedule pause to 

accommodate Fall Break. Practices are normally once 

per week and are scheduled by the coaches.

Due to construction at St. Mark, all games are held on 

Saturday mornings at Roncalli High School.

Registrations are now open for Fall CYO 

Sports. Please register via the CYO website https://

c oarchind .or / or ask a teacher for assistance.

Registration is open now and the deadline to register is 

August 4th.

The following CYO options are available for the fall:

Fall Girls Kickball - $75.00

Fall Girls Volleyball - $85.00

Fall Boys/Girls Cross Country - $75.00

Please remember that football sign-ups are now 

open, but you have to register under Holy Name

Please contact Jake Eagan, Athletic Director, at 

sports@stmarkindy.or with question

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

eva.us/mark
https://cyoarchindy.org/
https://cyoarchindy.org/
mailto:sports@stmarkindy.org
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MINISTRY FOR MATURING ADULTS 
“Perhaps the most important 

dimension of aging well lies 

in the awareness that there is 

purpose to aging. There is a 

reason for old age, whatever 

our state of life, whatever our 

social resources. There is 

intention built into every stage of life, no less this one than any 

other.”—Sr. Joan Chittister 

 

JOIN US FOR A TRIP TO JASPER! Join other St. Mark 

parishioners on August 23rd for a day-trip to Jasper, IN. We 

will attend mass at the historic and recently-renovated St. 

Joseph Church. After mass the luxury charter coach will take 

us to the Schnitzelbank Restaurant for lunch and some 

delicious German food. Contact Jane Schwartz at 317-698-

5865 for registration information. 

 

Pope Francis has announced that WORLD DAY FOR 

GRANDPARENTS AND THE ELDERLY will be 

celebrated this year on the weekend of July 23rd. Mark 

your calendar and invite your children and grandchildren to St. 

Mark that weekend for a special day of prayers, blessings, 

food, and fun. More details to come! 

 

Popular Bible Study facilitator Suzanne Conklin has 

announced she will be offering a new study, The Prophets, 

beginning September 12th and concluding November 21st. 

The sessions begin at 12:15 and conclude at 2:00. Contact 

Suzanne at Hungariangmom@gmail.com for registration 

information. 

 

Could you use a bit of help with your computer? Does it run 

slowly? Are you unsure how to most effectively use your 

computer? Parishioner John Magee can provide expert 

assistance and help you with those computer needs. Contact 

John at 317-753-4678 to inquire about this free service. 

 

MMA can help connect you with Central Indiana Council on 

Aging (CICOA) if you or a loved one need assistance to safely 

remain in the home or apartment. CICOA empowers older 

adults and caregivers by providing innovative answers, 

services, and support needed to achieve the greatest possible 

independence. Contact Steve Helmich at 317-903-9657 (cell/

text) or stevehelmich50@gmail.com for details. 

 

A BURDEN of these years is that we run the risk of allowing 

ourselves to be choked by the struggles of the past. 

 

A BLESSING of these years is the ability to see that life does 

not have to be perfect to be perfect; it only needs to be 

forgiving—and forgiven.—Sr. Joan Chittister 

COMMUNITY 
Attention All St. James the Greater School 

former students and graduates. 

We are having a reunion of former students and 

graduates of St. James the Greater at Central 

Catholic School on Sunday, July 16th, 2023 

beginning with a 1:00 p.m. Mass at Good Shepherd 

Church, followed by a buffet lunch, music, and 

fellowship.  For more info contact Peg McRoy at 

(317) 403-0806 or pegmcroy@yahoo.com or Tom 

Dale at (317) 509-0382 

or tomdale0924@gmail.com 

 

Roncalli Alumni – The Class of 78’ is 

celebrating their 45 year reunion.  

 When:  August 26, 2023 6:00pm - ? 

Where:  The Mucky Duck 4425 Southport 

Crossing Dr. Indianapolis, IN 46237 

Meet us in the reception hall of the Mucky Duck 

where you can order food and drinks while sharing 

high school stories and catching up with 

classmates.  All are welcome!! 

Any questions?  Please contact Cindy Steadham 

at cmsteadham@gmail.com 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

mailto:Hungariangmom@gmail.com
mailto:stevehelmich50@gmail.com
mailto:cmsteadham@gmail.com
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